COUNCIL OF NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATIONS

May 27, 2004

Council Chambers

Germantown Municipal Center

NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATIONS REPRESENTED:  Allenby Lakes, Allenby Meadows, Dogwood Creek South, Dogwood Grove, Dogwood Trails, English Meadows, Gardens of Oakleigh, Germantown Park, Germantown Station, Kimbrough Estates, Kimbrough Green, Poplar Estates, Riggs/Arthur, Riverchase, Rowan Oak, Shady Creek, South Germantown, The Oaks, The Village of Wicklow, Waverley Crossing, Wilsford, Winchester Forest Hill Estates.
GUESTS:  Curtis White, Patrick Lawton, and Elizabeth Hopper. 

CALL TO ORDER: Luci Cromer called the meeting to order at 7:10 PM.

WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS:  Germantown Park, Allenby Lakes, Rowan Oak

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The minutes were approved as written.

GUEST SPEAKERS: 

Patrick Lawton, City Administrator, presented the new Neighborhood Services Department structure. Two years ago, the City began looking at the needs of the neighborhoods and developed the Neighborhood Planning Initiative. A planning tool was created for the Riggs/Arthur neighborhood, the first one to be addressed. Plans are to go neighborhood-to-neighborhood starting with the older ones, primarily west of Germantown Road. Uniqueness of the neighborhoods, their issues, infrastructure replacement, etc. will be addressed in a concentrated effort over several years. This will be funded through capital improvements and may include decorative street signs and sidewalk replacement.

The Neighborhood Services Department will have three major areas of responsibility: Property Maintenance, Neighborhood Coordinator, and Community Services Manager. Code enforcement will report directly to the director of Neighborhood Services.  The Neighborhood Coordinator will be CONA’s liaison, work with the Police Department to make sure they know the association presidents, work with the Fire Department to make people are aware of CERT training, develop neighborhood news, and be responsible for working with the Mayor’s Action Center. The Community Services Manager will work with residents in resolving issues with BFI, animal control, and Time Warner. This department is being structured so neighborhoods will be able to more easily access the services and people they need. This department will be presented for approval at the budget hearing on June 14.

Edgar Babian filled in for Ernest Chism. Edgar attended the Shelby County Board of Education work session on May 25.  A long-range capital plan will be discussed on May 28.  August 1, 2008 is the proposed opening date for a new high school to be built in the Memphis annexation area of southeast Shelby County; however, at this point no land has been acquired, and the Shelby County Board has had no conversations with the Memphis Board of Education. After the meeting on May 28, plans are to move up the date to be in the new school by 2007. There is money in the capital improvements budget if they move things around.

Elizabeth Hopper, Chief Park Ranger from Germantown Parks and Recreation reported that Germantown has 26 neighborhood parks. The Neighborhood Nature program is an education program that will take place on Saturdays in July in four neighborhood parks. The goal of this program is to take people into smaller parks to teach them about what is going on in their own backyards. Poplar Estates will see capital improvements in the park there soon. The Wolf River Nature Area has a number of activities including camp outs and nature walks--encourage your neighborhoods to participate. Walk on the Wild Side has been rescheduled for September 18 at 10:00 AM.

OLD BUSINESS:

Mayor’s Report -- Mayor Goldsworthy announced that the Board of Mayor and Aldermen has had the first reading of the budget, and the second reading and public hearing will be June 14. She indicated that the City is not sure what will happen with regard to the library because it is waiting for Shelby County to decide what it will do. The Board is planning to recommend that, if the County agrees to phase out the funding, the City run the library or contract with a vendor to provide the services. WKNO is in the budget, and the Mayor said she feels this is an extraordinary opportunity. Over the next 2-3 years the city is looking at a $4 million reinvestment in city parks to reinvigorate the parks with better lighting and signage.

Neighborhood Night Out – Mayor Goldsworthy asked for our help to promote Night Out on August 3. The purpose of the annual neighborhood Night Out is to bring attention to crime prevention and to share information about simple steps people can take to better secure their personal property, cars, and homes. A handout was provided on ways to host a Night Out.  Call the Police Department to request officers to be sent to your neighborhood associations.

Police Department Report -- Deputy Chief Tom Lott discussed registration of door-to-door sales people.  Door-to-door sales are illegal in Germantown. Non-profit groups can go door-to-door, but commercial ventures cannot. Door-to-door sales groups are often organized groups that are not non-profit. They can be aggressive, and, if they do not leave the premises when asked to do so, call the police. It is illegal for people to leave advertisements on your mailbox, and it is illegal to open it. If people are going door-to-door selling mulch or offering to cut trees, it is solicitation, and it is also illegal.  The Monthly Activity Report for April was distributed.

The automated traffic light enforcement system is a success. Automobile accidents at the monitored intersections have been reduced. The system is leased and was not designed to make money but is designed to prevent accidents and injuries. Some months it breaks even, some months it has to be subsidized, and some months a little money is made; however, the goal of reducing accidents has been accomplished. There has also been a reduction in police man-hours in investigating accidents that has been a cost savings.

Mayor Goldsworthy addressed the proposed issue of automobile inspection. The EPA will probably insist that the county have inspections and maintenance. If Shelby County is required to begin automobile inspections, a vendor will be identified to provide them. It isn’t known when Shelby County automobile inspections will begin, but, if the county does not comply, federal transportation dollars will halt. 

NEW BUSINESS:

Association concerns and updates - none
Announcements –

· A policy sheet was distributed on Temporary Neighborhood Association signs.  The policy has been approved by the City of Germantown that provides regulations on signs to announce neighborhood association meetings. It also gives very specific information on where signs can be placed.

· CONA will send a group email in the near future concerning speakers that are available for association meetings. The Memphis Belle Memorial Association and the Chaplain for Hospice South have contacted CONA indicating that they are available to speak.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:36 PM. The next meeting will be July 22, 2004 

